
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH ANNUAL GIFT DAY and COFFEE MORNING 

IMPORTANT DATE CHANGE 

NOW ON SATURDAY 9TH JUNE 10:00 – 12:00 VILLAGE HALL 

Your support in helping to improve our 14th century church is a way of keeping it open for all 

to use it.  We will be delighted to welcome you to join us. 

Raffle, cakes, books and bring and buy stalls. 

Your donation will really be appreciated, either at the Coffee Morning or placed in the 

letterbox of our treasurer – Paul Presland, Redwoods, Church Road. 
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VILLAGE DIARY FOR MAY 

May     

Tuesday, 8th Fireside Club – Fish and Chips 12:30 /1:00 Village Hall  

Wednesday, 9th Parish Council Meeting 7:30 pm Village Hall  

Tuesday, 22nd Fireside Club – Card Games 2:00 pm Village Hall  

Tuesday, 29th Neighbourhood Plan Meeting  7:30 pm Village Hall  

Saturday, 2nd June SeeSaw Table Top sale 10:00 – 16:00 Village Hall  

Saturday, 9th June All Saints Church Gift Day and Coffee Morning 10:00 – 12:00 Village Hall  

 

 

REGULAR EVENTS 

Mondays Yoga classes (term time only) 9:30-11 am VH – Call 313662 9:30-11 am 

Mon & Thurs Western Partner Dance Club 7:00pm VH- Call 371006 7:00 pm 

Tuesdays Nordic Walking (Mary Baker) 5:30 pm VH- Call 07730421212  

Thursdays Short Morning Prayer with Rev. Judith 9:00 am Church 9:00 am 

Fridays Art & Craft Group 1:30 pm VH – call 312346 1.:30 pm 

Fridays Sudbury & District War Games Club Evening VH - Call 312160 Evenings 

 

 

BIN COLLECTIONS - MAY 
 

Black: 3rd, 17th, 31st 
  

Blue/Brown: 10th, 24th  
 

 

SUFFOLK COUNTY COUNCIL 
HOUSEHOLD WASTE 

& RECYCLING CENTRE 
 

CLOSED WEDNESDAYS 
 

April to September 
9am until 5pm - Monday to 
Sunday and Bank Holidays  

(Closed Wednesday) 
October to March 

9am until 4pm - Monday to 
Sunday and Bank Holidays  

(Closed Wednesday) 
 

 
 

FIRESIDE CLUB 
Meets on alternate 

Tuesdays 
in the Village Hall 

at 2:00 pm 

NOTICE FROM THE EDITOR 
The Village Newsletter 

reserves the right to refuse to 
publish material which is 
deemed opinionated and 

considered libellous, which 
may cause offense. 

Material submitted may be 
edited, according to available 
space within the publication.  

 
 

 
 

NEWTON ART & CRAFTS GROUP 
meets in the Village Hall 

at 1.30pm on Fridays 
 

For more information, call 
Carole Langley -  373548 
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THANKS 
I would like to thank everybody that sent me cards flowers and their prayers.  It is lovely to live in 
a village that cares.   Love from Joan Linney 
 
 
MORE THANKS 
I would like to thank everyone involved in the tidying up work around the Saracens Head pond 
which took place on Saturday 14th April.  Over 25 people, equipped with a variety of tools and 
bags of energy have helped make the view across the Green from the Saracens a real asset and we 
have been rewarded with some sunshine.  Let's hope it continues!  It was great to meet new 
people and we hope to see you at future events. 
 
Also a big thank you to Bev from the Saracens for providing drinks and refreshments during the 
morning, it really was most appreciated. 
 
Another tidy up will be planned for the later in the year, a date for which is yet to be confirmed. 
 
Many thanks again 
 
Philip Taylor 
Chairman of Newton Green Trust.  
 
 
PLEASE WELCOME 
Leah and Jay Mack and Leach’s mother Karen Oxlade, who have recently moved into Corner 
Cottage. 

Contributions for the next Newsletter 
 by 21st May please to the Editor: 

Sue Crawte, South Hill, Church Road. Newton CO10 0QP 
Telephone:  01787 377664    email: newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com  

COFFEE MORNINGS 
 It would be fantastic to see even more people at the Coffee Mornings.  There must be more 

people in the village who could spare half an hour, come and meet other members of the 
community, share stories, have a natter over a cup of coffee and a piece of cake.  You are 

always assured of a very warm welcome!  

 
SATURDAY, 9th JUNE – ALL SAINTS CHURCH GIFT DAY COFFEE MORNING 

 
All start at 10:00 and take place in the Village Hall. 

mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
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HARRY BUCKLEDEE 
I think I should start by saying how lucky we are to have had Harry living in Newton. It 
has been a great pleasure to have known him. Ever since his arrival here sometime in 
the 60’s, Harry has been involved in and contributed to just about every organisation in 
the village. Above all, I think you could always rely on Harry to be very fair in all his 
negotiations and the decisions he was involved in over the years.  He was a good 
speaker and was never afraid to voice his opinion. His views were almost always very 
sensible and usually in line with what people wanted. He was never phased or 
intimidated by confrontation; his quiet sensible approach usually came good. 
 
Harry achieved much in the Village and the results of his efforts are there for all to see. 
He designed many gardens notably at The Old Rectory and at The Deans; he designed 
and oversaw the creation of the Jubilee Gardens and carried out the maintenance of it 
for many years, cutting the grass and hedges and managing the various shrubs and trees, 
all of which he had originally selected. For many years he maintained the gardens 
around the War Memorial and the Village Sign. A large number of the trees on the green 
were planted and maintained by Harry and I think he even planted a couple of trees 
which were presented to him in recognition of his many years of service to the Parish 
Council and Newton Green Trust. Those trees will be there for many years with their 
plaques to remind us of all he did for the village.  Perhaps the most fitting tribute to him 
is the wonderful show of daffodils on the green this year. Harry planted those and they 
will appear every year as a tribute to him.  
 
Harry was brought up in Lindsey but it was our gain when he came to live in Newton. He 
had a difficult time during the second world war; many of you will have read his book 

entitled ‘For you the War is over’. For 
him it was far from over. Life as a POW 
would not have been easy but perhaps 
the most difficult time for him was the 
Long March to Freedom which was 
referred to in his book and which was 
made into a TV programme in which 
Harry appeared. He spoke of his 
experiences at that time, and he looked 
so smart and presentable on the TV 
wearing his medals. 

 
Harry was a great supporter of the British Legion. For years the money raised from his 
sale of poppies was the best in the area, and he always ensured there was a poppy 
wreath on the War Memorial when he made his speech on Remembrance Sunday.  
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Harry coped on his own for several 
years before going into St Joseph’s 
Care Home about a year ago. He was 
happy there and enjoyed the occasions 
when Rod, Barry, Arthur and I went 
there to have lunch with him.  
 
Whilst there he also published his 
second book about his early life in 
Lindsey.  Happy memories, and I am 
proud to have been among his friends. 
Newton was lucky to have him and should also be very proud of him. 
Alan Vince  
 
FIRESIDE CLUB 
  
April 10th  
Joyce introduced us to Louise who told us how she became interested in essential oils. She had 
travelled all over the world and told us about the connections she found in many countries and 
the different aspects of these oils in various countries. We sampled some (not tasting) but rubbing 
them into our skin. Many members asked her questions about the health-giving properties. We 
finished with tea and cake. 
April 13th 
We had an outing to Newmarket to The National Heritage Centre for Horse Racing and Sporting 
Art. The weather was very cold and the service in the restaurant was slow even though I had sent 
pre orders. Apart from those set backs we had an interesting demonstration and explanation on 
how race horses are retrained to be used by private owners. There was an exhibition of paintings 
by Sir Alfred Munnings. Hands on and fun activities were good and Bob had a go on the racing 
simulator, we were very impressed, he looked the part. I was interested in the anatomy of a 
course and learnt that a horse’s hoof is its big toe nail and they can only breath through their 
noses. 
May 8th we are having Fish and Chips 12.30 
for 1.00 pm 
May 11th we are going by our own transport to 
Clare Country Park where we will have tea at 
Platform One at 3.00pm 
May 22nd we will be chancing our hand at card 
games 
June 1st we have an outing to Buxhall granary 
Crafts leaving the village hall car park at 1.15 pm 
hope the weather is fine. 
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25th March:   
There was no service here as it was at St Mary the Virgin, Edwardstone with the Five Villages 
Service for the special Palm Sunday Service.  The procession started at the Temple Bar with Revd. 
Judith and Charlie, the donkey leading the way with many of the congregation carrying palms and 
singing.  He walked into and around inside the church without any mishap for the third year 
running!   At the end of the service, Revd. Judith announced that she was taking retirement in July, 
earlier than planned. It will be a great loss to each of the five churches in Benefice and the villages 
generally. Rufus, Judith's husband has also been such a great support to the Benefice -- working in 
the background. We wish Judith and Rufus good health and happiness for the future in their new 
life in Norfolk. 
 
1st April:  
Easter Sunday was a service of Holy Communion celebrated by Revd. Judith robed in white 
embroidered with gold thread. Due to each church having their own Easter Service, the number in 
the congregation was sparse although we were delighted to welcome a young boy with his mother 
and grandparents. It was sad for Revd. Judith to announce the death of Harry Buckledee of 
Newton in the early hours of this special day in the church. He was an amazing man, a War veteran 
who was involved in many things in our village and further afield. He will be missed by many 
people. We had refreshments and an Easter Egg Hunt. Thank you to Nancy for playing the organ 
and to all who helped to decorate the church, provide Easter eggs and cakes for our refreshments 
and help in any other way.  

 
NOTICES 
IMPORTANT CHANGE OF DATE FOR COFFEE MORNING 
ALL SAINTS' CHURCH ANNUAL GIFT DAY COFFEE MORNING NOW on the 9th JUNE 10.00 am to 
12.00 noon at the VILLAGE HALL.  (this is due to the Hadleigh Show and the Royal wedding) 
                
CAFE' CHURCH  
A Notice was given in the April Newsletter 2018 for the introduction of a new venture for an 
informal church service to be held in the Village Hall. 
Unfortunately due to changes in circumstance, this new venture is ' PUT ON HOLD ' 
Further information will be given when confirmation of this service is finalised 

 

 

All Saints Church, Newton Green 
MAY 

Churchwarden: Christine Cornell “Opus”, 
 Sudbury Road, Newton Tel: 370331 

 
Flowers:   Mrs Maureen Williams 
Cleaning:         Mrs Fiona Garman 
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Celebrate 

            SUFFOLK DAY 
 

with a 

Strawberry Cream Tea on 

Thursday 21st June, 2018 

2.00-4.00 p.m. 

at 

Jubilee Gardens/Village Hall 
 

 

 

Picnic in the Park 

Sunday 1ST July 2018 

12.30 

Jubilee Gardens 
 
 

Bring your own picnic for an informal get together. 
No tickets, just come along. 

There will be some protection from, hopefully, the sun or if not, the rain. 
The village hall will be open as well. 

There will be a raffle. 
For further details contact Sue on 379204 or at sue_presland@hotmail.com 
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Newton’s Art and Craft Exhibition 
April 14th saw the village hall ready for the exhibition of work by members of Newton Art and 
Craft club.  Fourteen members of the club produced 130 exhibits ranging from paintings in all 
media to roses made from air dried clay.  Wood carving, deco patch, tapestry, mixed media collage 
and cross stitch added to the variety of work. 
Delicious refreshments were available. 
Thank you to all the people who came to view and who very much appreciated the amazing 
standard of work and contributed towards the £467 raised for the St Nicholas Hospice.  
Art and Craft Club meets each Friday pm in the village hall. 
Anne Gardner 

 

Newton Arts and Craft Club. 

What a splendid show put on by the club on 

Saturday, 14th April.  The staging of the exhibits 

and the full use of the village hall was brilliant 

and a lot of hard work and organisation was 

truly evident. Well done club members, will your 

talents know no bounds and I am sure the hospice 

will enjoy your success.  Long may the club keep 

going.     Congratulations!   JT 
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GREAT CORNARD COMMUNITY LIBRARY, HEAD LANE, GT CORNARD, CO10 0JU 

 

Opening Hours 
The Library Closes for lunch during term time 12:15 to 
12:45pm 
 

Term time  
Monday  8:30am – 12:15pm / 12:45pm – 5:00pm 
Tuesday  8:30am - 12:15pm / 12:45pm – 5:00pm 
Wednesday 8:30am - 12:15pm / 12:45pm – 5:00pm 
Thursday 8:30am -  12:15pm / 12:45pm – 7:00pm 
Friday 8:30am -  12:15pm / 12:45pm  - 5:00pm 
Saturday 10:00am – 3:00pm 
Sunday 10:00am – 3:00pm 
 
School holidays 
Monday 10:00am – 1:30pm 
Tuesday 10.00am - 1.00pm  
Wednesday Closed 
Thursday  2.00pm - 7.00pm 
Friday 10.00am - 1.00pm 1.30pm - 5.00pm 
Saturday 10.00am - 3.00pm 
Sunday 10.00am - 3.00pm 
 
Manager Mrs Heather Welch 
Staff Mrs Karen Ludlow 
 Mrs Steph McKnight (Sundays) 
 Mr Tom Veasey (Saturdays) 
Tel. No. 01787 315195 
Email cornard.library@suffolklibraries.co.uk 
Web www.suffolklibraries.co.uk 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

NEWTON GREEN GOLF CLUB 

MOBILE LIBRARY IN NEWTON! 
The Suffolk mobile library service visits Newton every 4 weeks  

between 4:45pm and 5:00pm. 
It stops in Plamplin Close/Church Road. 

Next visits are: 
 

2018 
26th May, 23rd June, 21st July, 

18th August, 15th September, 13th October, 
10th November, 8th December 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.suffolklibraries.co.uk/
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NEWTON GREEN GOLF CLUB 

 
 

Guidance for golf on the green at Newton 
Upon registering annually with the club and booking in at the professional’s 

shop before play, residents of the village can enjoy nine holes free golf on the 
village green. All guests must pay a green fee. An extra nine holes on the private 

side of the course can be played after paying the appropriate fee at the club 
shop. 

 
Villager-Plus Membership 

To enjoy regular, 18-hole golf, residents can take out Villager-Plus membership 
of the club, which involves paying half the normal full, seven-day fee (£377.50 in 

2017-18). Subject to the guidance of the professional’s shop, play will be 
available daily from 10.30 am, and 12.30 pm on Saturdays. A condition of 

Villager Plus membership involves a free, one-hour, introductory session with 
the club professional.  

 
Functions Available for Hire 

The club operates with a full, open licence, and facilities are available for private 
hire, with many social functions open to village residents  

01787-377217 
www.newtongreengolfclub.co.uk 
info@newtongreengolfclub.co.uk 

 

http://www.newtongreengolfclub.co.uk/
mailto:info@newtongreengolfclub.co.uk
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NEWTON NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN  
All information regarding our Neighbourhood Plan journey can be found on our website 
http://newton.onesuffolk.net/home/neighbourhood-plan/   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://newton.onesuffolk.net/home/neighbourhood-plan/
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IT’S ALL SO LONG AGO 

Extracts from Parish Magazines from the past 
Compiled by Alan Vince – Village Historian 
 
60 YEARS AGO – Newton Newsleaf produced by Rev A G Ensor. 
SUMMER1958: 
Dear Friends:  I know we all sympathize with those whose job it is to gather in the hay this year. It 
has certainly been good growing weather but unfortunately this applies to weeds as well as 
flowers and vegetables. May the remainder of the season be warm, with plenty of sunshine. I feel 
sure that is what the harvesters and holidaymakers most desire. 
In spite of the rain that part of the Fete we had indoors was a great success and the total raised 
was £87. The side-shows and the outdoor part of the Fete we hope to have on August 2nd in Mrs 
Warner’s garden if the weather allows us.                                A.G.Ensor 
The Parish Church:  Services as usual. There was a Whit Monday Rally of members of the Guild of 
St Edmund at Bury St Edmunds & most of the Newton Green members were able to be present. I 
should like to thank all those who helped at the Fete, both those who had the by no means easy 
task of organising and also, those who came to buy & give their support on what was a very wet 
day. We shall be sorry to say farewell to the King family who are going to live at Great Cornard, but 
we hope it will be au revoir and not goodbye. Church services have been quite well attended 
throughout the season. 
  
  
40 YEARS AGO - Newton Newsletter edited by Frank Rowland       
MAY 1978:  
Recreation Field:  The most important news item must be the Tribunal on the Compulsory 
Purchase Order on the Recreation Field. One thing clearly emerged from this Tribunal business, 
that is the tremendous loyalty and pride all of Newton feels in its Village and all that appertains to 
it. The turnout at the Hall and the enthusiasm was tremendous – well done all of you!                                                                                                          
F.R. 
The Village Hall was completely full for this Tribunal hearing, and tribute must be paid to the very 
fine points put forward by all our representatives and the clear and lucid manner in which they 
made these points felt. In order of speakers they were: Mr R.C.Oliver, Mr John Webb, Mr John 
Beevis, Mrs Veronica Ashford, Mrs Barbara Carter, Mrs Norah Millyard, Mr Charles Parkinson, 
Wing Comm. Fitz-Gerald Lombard and Mr John Taylor. The Tribunal could not have failed to be 
impressed by their honesty and sincerity, and whatever the outcome on June 19th, it is pleasant to 
report that Newton emerged from the enquiry with enthusiasm and dignity. 
At Rest:  Mrs Joan Bartlett was buried in Newton Churchyard on 3rd April. We extend our sincere 
sympathy to Mr Bartlett and his daughters at this time. Joan died at the early age of 41 after a long 
illness very bravely born. She died peacefully in hospital on March 25th. R.I.P.  Ernie wishes to give 
sincere thanks for all the marvellous help and support which he has received from so many 
people.                          
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25 YEARS AGO – Newton Newsletter edited by Kathy Searles 
MAY 1993: 
Annual Parish Meeting:  In his report on the work of the Parish Council, the chairman, John Taylor, 
referred to the deaths of three long-established residents of the village, Mr Arthur Davey, Mr 
Roland Oliver and Mr Harry Vince, all of whom had played a distinctive part in the life of the 
village. The ponds on the Green had had filled with the recent rains and Janet Weavers was 
thanked for her sterling work in organising the clearance and the financing of the work. It was 
hoped that the few remaining ponds would be cleared as soon as possible. Mr Taylor thanked 
Harry Buckledee for his maintenance of the attractive Jubilee Gardens; Lionel Humm for his work 
in keeping tidy and appealing the garden around the War Memorial which had recently been 
refurbished; Judy Donnelly for her organisation of the Neighbourhood Watch scheme; Kathy 
Searles for producing the monthly newsletter, and Harry Buckledee for planting, on his own, over 
500 trees at the corner of the playing field to form a future thicket.  
Gardening in May:   Try a scented border near the house or patio. A mixture of plants like 
Nicotiana, Migonette, Night-scented Stock, Evening Primrose, all have delightful scents, especially 
on a warm evening. Other plants that can be used are Sweet Rocket, Sweet Sultan and Sweet 
Peas. Shrubby plants like Rosemary and Lavender help to give good results. 
Runner Beans and French Beans can now be sown outside. By the time they come through the 
danger of frost should be fairly remote.  Indoor raised plants should be hardened off as much as 
possible and planting out delayed until the end of the month.   Harry Buckledee  
 
 
FIRESIDE CLUB COFFEE MORNING  
28th April 2018 
 

 
This was an extremely well 
attended event. 
 
Well done all! 
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TREE SURGEON 

 
 

M: 07515 288736 
O: 01787 228341 
 
 

info@blaketreecare.co.uk 
www.blaketreecare.co.uk 

 
 

 
Providing excellence in: 

Tree Felling – Canopy Reduction – Hedge Cutting 
Tree Shaping and pruning – Stump Grinding 

Pollarding – Emergency Storm Damage 
 

Free Consultation for Small and Large Jobs 
Public Liability Insurance 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

See our reviews on Facebook 
  
 
 

mailto:info@blaketreecare.co.uk
http://www.blaketreecare.co.uk/
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FRANK MATTHEWS, Upholsterer. 
All upholstery work undertaken. 

Free estimates. 
Tel:  01787 311133. 

 
 

HOMEFIELD SHEDS 
& SHELTERS. 

Quality leisure buildings 
made to your requirements. 

Tel: 01787 211485. 
 

 

TRACY POOLE 
High Quality made to measure 

clothing 
Wedding and bridesmaids dresses a 
speciality, all accessories supplied. 

Also top-quality fleece hats, scarves, 
mitts and coats in stock 

Alterations and repairs.  Curtains 
made. 

01787 376448 
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JB Oil Boiler 
Services 

 
Fully Oftec 
registered 

 
Ring 

Jack Butcher 
07885 504036 
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DID YOU KNOW? 
YOU CAN KEEP UP TO DATE WITH THINGS HAPPENING IN NEWTON 

ON 
http://newton.onesuffolk.net/   

 
 

 

 
DO YOU HAVE NEW 

NEIGHBOURS? 
 

OR HAVE YOU RECENTLY MOVED 
INTO THE VILLAGE? 

 
Please let your Newsletter know.  

Tel:  01787 377664    
 

email:  
newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com 
 

 
 
 
 
 

THIS ADVERTISING SPACE COULD 
BE YOURS FOR 
£25 per annum 

 
 
 

Sue Crawte, South Hill, Church Road. 
Newton CO10 0QP 

Telephone:  01787 377664    email: 
newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com  

 
 
 
 
 

 

http://newton.onesuffolk.net/
mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
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NEED A NUMBER?? 
 

Jupiter2000 Security & Fire Safety Consultants 

Helping you make your business safer 

The Regulatory Reform (Fire Safety) Order 2005 is law and it places a responsibility on 

all sizes and types of businesses to carry out a regular Fire Risk Assessment. 

Don`t know how or what to do? Call Jupiter2000 and let us do it for you. 

We help companies reduce security & fire risks to your businesses and staff. We offer 

impartial advice on how to cost-effectively reduce your security risk and/or fire risk. Your 

risk assessment will be both site specific and individually tailored to your business’s 

needs. 

         Jupiter2000 a local company helping local companies stay safe. 

        www.jupiter2000.co.uk   E-mail - info@jupiter2000.co.uk  07716 860664 

 

NEWTON PEST CONTROL 

 
Discreet Pest Control Service 

 

One off visits, regular contracts 

Domestic, commercial, farms. 

 

Control of rats/mice, rabbits, moles, squirrels, 

Ants, fleas, carpet beetles, bed bugs, cluster flies, wasps. 

 

07976 177350 

 

NPTC/BPCA QUALIFIED 

 

EMAIL: newtonpestcontrolnpc@gmail.com 
 

http://www.jupiter2000.co.uk/
mailto:info@jupiter2000.co.uk
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Anglian Water  0845 7145145 
Babergh District Council 01473 822801 
Citizens Advice Bureau 01787 374671 
Eastern Energy  0800 7838838 
Police (Sudbury)  01284 774300 
Police (Hadleigh)  01473 383430 
 
West Suffolk Hospital 01283 713000 
Sudbury Community Health Centre 
   01787 886300 
Colchester Hospital 01206 853535 
Misuse of Drugs & Alcohol 
Suffolk Helpline  0800 5870421 

Doctors’ Surgeries  
Hardwicke House 01787 370011 
Meadow Lane 01787 310000 
Siam Surgery 01787 886444 
Boxford Mill Surgery 01787 210558 
 
West Babergh Safer Neighbourhood 
Team 
Sgt 566 Kevin Horton 01473 613500 
 
IF YOUR CALL IS URGENT AND YOU 
NEED IMMEDIATE ASSISTANCE 
ALWAYS CALL 999 
 
POLICE NON EMMERGENCY NUMBER 
CALL 101 

 
USEFUL VILLAGE PHONE 

NUMBERS 
 

PARISH CLERK 
Adrian Beckham 373725 
NEWTON GREEN TRUST 

Philip Taylor 211265 
VILLAGE NEWSLETTER 
Sue Crawte - 377664 
CHURCH WARDEN 

Christine Cornell - 370331 
VILLAGE HALL 

Alan Vince  -  373963 
NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 

Sue Presland -  379204 
FIRESIDE CLUB 

Wendy Turner  - 372677 
NEWTON ART & CRAFT GROUP 

Carole Langley -  373548 
SARACENS HEAD 

379036 
 
 

 

NEWTON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Paul Presland – Chairman 
01787 379204 

Sue Crawte – Vice Chairman 
01787 377664 
Russell Bower 
07838 060878 

Lee Parker 
01787 376073 

Colin Poole 
01787 376448 
Rita Schwenk 
01787 210838 
Philip Taylor 

01787 211265 
 

Adrian Beckham – Parish Clerk 
01787 373725 

 
 

NEED A NUMBER? 
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THE GAINSBOROUGH LINE  
Sudbury  to Marks Tey for connections to London & other destinations 

Monday to Friday Saturday Sunday 

0530 1426 0626 
0726 

and then at the same 
minutes past each hour 

until 
2326 

0740 
0840 

and then  
at the 

same minutes 
past each hour until 

2140 

0629 1526 

0716 1632 

0759 1732 

0846 1837 

0933 1937 

1026 2032 

1126 2126 

1226 2226 

1326 2326 

Marks Tey to Sudbury 

Monday to Friday Saturday Sunday 

0601 1501 0601 
0701 

and then at the same 
minutes past each hour 

until 
2301 

0715 
0815 

and then at the same minutes past 
each hour until 

2115 

0652 1601 

0739 1707 

0822 1805 

0909 1911 

1001 2005 

1101 2101 

1201 2201 

1301 2301 

1401  

The Village Newsletter accepts no liability for any inaccuracy 
 or for any changes to timetables. 

 

 

 To advertise in the Village Newsletter, 
please call 01787 377664 

or email newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com 
 

Please note The Village Newsletter accepts no responsibility or liability  
for inaccuracies or errors in adverts submitted. 


